NORTHAMPTON COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION
SUMMARY OF FORMAL ACTIONS TAKEN AT 

Monday, April 12, 2021, REGULAR MEETING

This document summarizes formal actions taken on substantive matters at the regular meeting of the Northampton County Board of Education on April 12, 2021.  This document is provided for the convenience of the public and does not constitute the official minutes of the meeting.  For details such as the precise substance of main motions, any subsidiary motions, the names of members who made and seconded motions, staff presentations and public comments, and the times the meeting was called to order, recessed, reconvened, and/or adjourned, please consult the official minutes of this meeting, which are maintained as audio or video recordings and available for public inspection in the office of the Superintendent and on the Board of Education website.                 

 

Members Present:  Rhonda Taylor, Chair; Dr. Marjorie Edwards, Vice Chair; Lucy Edwards, 

Barbara Stephenson, Theresa Scott, Tony Burnette, Dr. Pamela Chamblee, ex officio
Others Present:  Administration and interested parties

The Board convened the Board Meeting at 3:00 p.m.  Vice Chair Dr. Marjorie Edwards called the meeting to order in the absence of Chair Rhonda Taylor.  Dr. M. Edwards announced to the Board that our Board Chair Rhonda Taylor is on her way to the meeting.

ACTIONS TAKEN:

Closed Session.  Ms. Stephenson made a motion, Seconded by Mr. Burnette to go into closed session at approximately 3:05 p.m. pursuant to G.S. 143-318.11 (a)(1) and (a)(6) to prevent the disclosure of confidential personnel files under G.S. 115C-321, to consider matters relating to initial employment of an individual employee, and to prevent the disclosure of confidential student records under G.S. 115C-402.  The motion passed by a 6-0 vote.  Chair Taylor arrived 

at the meeting at 3:10 p.m.  

The Board reconvened the meeting at 4:01 p.m.

Approval of the Meeting Agenda.  Mr. Burnette made motion, Seconded by Ms. Stephenson

to amend the Board Agenda to add a Discussion of Reopening School Board Meetings to the Public to the agenda as item #15.03.  The motion passed by a 6-0 vote.

Ms. L. Edwards made a motion, Seconded by Dr. M. Edwards to approve the Board Agenda as amended.  The motion passed by a 6-0 vote.

Good News Award.

Mr. Mark Barfield addressed the Board as follows:  Good afternoon Board Chair Taylor, Board Members, Dr. Chamblee, scholars, staff, and the community at-large.  Mr. Barfield announced that this afternoon we would like to highlight scholars from Central Elementary School where Mr. Danny McCaw is the School Principal and Mr. Monte` Freeman is the School Assistant Principal.  The scholars are as follows:

Pre-Kindergarten

Terra Cox – Terra is energetic, eager to learn, gives 100% participation in learning remotely and completion of assignments since the beginning of the school year.  We wish to say “thank you” to Terra Cox and her parents for their wonderful support.

Kindergarten

Ken`Seyianna Kennedy – Ken`Seyianna always tries her best, participates, sociable, well-mannered, and academically successful.  Her teacher stated that Ken`Seyianna is a “trooper”.  Thank you Ken`Seyianna and your family.  

1st Grade

Ma`Kinzee Jones – Ma`Kinzee always tries her best, participates on a daily basis, isn’t afraid to take risks when answering questions and completing assignments, kind to her peers and always willing to help.  We salute Ma`Kinzee Jones!  Thank you Ma`Kinzee and to your parents for allowing you to be a scholar at Central Elementary School.

2nd Grade

Mariah Freeman – Mariah has been dedicated since the beginning of remote learning, enjoys participating and asking questions, and she completes all assignments.  Congratulations to Mariah Freeman and to her parents for allowing her to attend Central Elementary School.

3rd Grade 

Jeveah Deloatch – We salute Jeveah for completing her assignments and willing to participate during class and activities.  She is very mindful of COVID-19 safety precautions for in-person learning.  She wears her mask over her nose and mouth without reminders or redirection and she makes sure to maintain a safe distance of 6 feet from others.  Jeveah is respectful and enthusiastic about learning.  Thank you Jeveah for making sure that we continue to follow those COVID-19 practices and “thank you” to your parents as well.

4th Grade

Tay`Veaun Powell – Tay`Veaun has never missed an assignment or Zoom instruction.  He logs on for class on time daily, responds to all of the teacher’s questions, and volunteers when he isn’t asked.  Tay`Veaun completes extra assignments and his parents maintain excellent communication with his teacher.  Thank you Tay`Veaun and to your parents for their partnership to ensure that you are a success!

5th Grade 

Matthew Jones – Matthew shows initiative and is engaged.  He does not mind participating and taking on leadership roles.  Matthew completes all assignments before they are due and has logged on to Zoom for daily instruction for the 2020-2021 school year.  Thank you Matthew and to your parents for their partnership at Central Elementary School.

Mr. Barfield further stated that we want to give a “shout out” to all of these scholars with one representing each grade level, for their hard work, their tenacity, and for putting forth their best effort as we continue to maneuver with COVID-19.  Thank you.

Chair Taylor extended congratulations to each one of the students whose names were called for the Character Trait of the Month.  We appreciate you so much for all that you are doing to keep safe and to continue your learning to the best of your ability during these hard times.  Thank you so much Mr. Barfield.

Introduction of New Personnel

Dr. Kelvin Edwards informed the Board that there are no new personnel today.

Public Comments.

Chair Taylor informed the Board that there are no Public Comments at this time.

Superintendent’s Information

Superintendent’s Updates

Dr. Chamblee informed the Board and public at-large of the following updates:

· There are a few Bills that have been signed into law.  HB 82 requires that we have a Summer Learning Plan and with this plan we are planning to extend the school year to go into the summer for six weeks, allowing 150 hours of summer academics, enrichment, and social and emotional learning.  Therefore, all students are being invited to participate in this opportunity that we have.

Also, Senate Bill 387 is the Excellent Public Schools Act, which equips teachers to support students through research-based methods of early learning and early literacy.  So we will be working on that with our teachers and providing on-going professional training.  We have already gotten a good start with Dr. Dickey and his research and we plan to continue our early literacy efforts.

· We are grateful to the Golden Leaf Foundation for the $150,000 award and the partnership with Roanoke-Chowan Community College.  We will introduce, as part of this partnership to Northampton County, the Northampton Career and Technical Academy on Wednesday, April 21, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. to be held at the Wellness Center.  We are asking the community and everyone to come out and support us and hear about this fantastic opportunity that is soon to come to Northampton County.  Therefore, we are inviting everyone to come out and we will make sure we have a presentation designed to answer as many questions as possible, but we do want them to see what the Academy is all about, what the offerings are, the program outcomes, and to address any questions they may have.

· Our Budget Planning is ongoing.  We will be including in our request to the Commissioners and of course we will bring this before the Board, an additional $100,000 in order to support our workforce preparedness.  I will be meeting with our county workforce representatives this week as part of the collaboration and supporting all of our efforts and pooling our resources together in Northampton County.  Our focus is on preparing our children as much as possible and trying to do all that we can to regain some of that pandemic learning loss.  

· We are also pleased to announce that under the leadership of Mr. Corey Tyler that we had fourteen (14) substitute teachers show up and were trained virtually.  Mr. Tyler led that effort and we are very appreciative of that.

· We also had, through the coordination of Mr. Mark Barfield, our first vaccination and we vaccinated 107 people during the first vaccination and during the second one there were 99 people who received their vaccinations.  Therefore, we thank the teachers, staff members, bus drivers, cafeteria workers, and everyone who came out to receive that vaccination to help not only protect themselves, but the people who they come in to contact with as well.

· Board Members, this is just for your information to put on your calendars and that is the Northampton County Early College graduation will be held at Halifax Community College (The Centre) on Friday, May 21, 2021 at 10:00 a.m.  On Saturday, May 22, 2021 we will have the second graduation for Northampton County High School at 10:00 a.m. and it is scheduled to take place on the football field.  Just in case we have inclement weather we will be prepared and set up on the inside.

· June 3, 2021 is the last day for our elementary and middle school students.  

· Board Members, lastly I will be getting to you a copy of a Literacy Apprenticeship MOU after Attorney Malone vets through this MOU.  It allows our high school teachers who teach 9th and 10th graders to be trained how to teach student literacy skills and how to prepare them with literacy skills.  It is free to us and we don’t have to pay anything.  The only thing we may have to do is some in-kind services; such as if they need a space to conduct a workshop or something and we might provide the building or something like that.  Therefore, all of our teachers who teach 9th and 10th graders in Social Studies, English Language Arts, & Science will have the opportunity to receive this training.  Of course we think it is a good thing, because of students who sometimes still at the high school level or secondary level may not be as strong of a reader as we want them to be so if we can prepare teachers to touch them that will continue our quest to make sure students are prepared.  Attorney Malone, I will get that to you probably this evening or by tomorrow.

Mr. Burnette stated that he would like to thank Dr. Chamblee and her team for doing an outstanding job.  I know that with the Golden Leaf Foundation Grant they worked hard on getting that and that our children here in the County will benefit from that.  Again 

Dr. Chamblee to you and your team and to all of the staff of Northampton County Schools I say thank you.  I can’t thank you enough with all that we have been through 

and we are still working, but I want to thank you for hanging in there with us and for continuing to push.  

Dr. Chamblee responded to Mr. Burnette stating thank you as well.

Chair Taylor also thanked Dr. Chamblee.  Thank you and your team as Mr. Burnette said for the hard work, because everybody chipped in.

Dr. Chamblee responded to Chair Taylor that it was a team effort.

Dr. M. Edwards added that we just want to congratulate everybody, because no work goes undone or unnoticed.  Congratulations!

Board Responsibilities and Scope of Work

Chair Taylor asked the Board Members if there is anyone who would like to speak at this time?

Mr. Burnette stated that he knows that we made the motion earlier to amend the agenda, but I want to talk to the people who are listening now.  I look at the numbers here in Northampton County everyday when it goes to COVID and our numbers have gone down gradually, but they are kind of creeping in now.  I am so looking forward to this Board as a whole being able to invite the public back to our meetings really soon, because it will be almost a year that the new Board Members have been on the Board and we have not yet experienced an opportunity to have the public sit in.  Therefore, I am so looking forward to inviting the public back to our meetings where they can come and they can see and give comments to us directly.  So please know that this is something that we are working on and that I know that every Board Member around this table wants to see that happen, but at the same time we want to make sure we do it and do it in the right fashion on where we are working in a safe manner for our public.  Those are the comments that I had Madam Chair.

Chair Taylor stated that she wanted to say that this past weekend we participated in a virtual workshop and we understand what our children are going through.  We just want you to know that we too have to have our education virtually and it is not an easy task.  I don’t care how old you are you are going to have some challenges, but this too hopefully shall pass.  So we do take into consideration of what every individual has gone through this past year and we say “thank you” for sticking through, thank you for hanging in there with us, and again we are going to do the best that we can, and once we overcome this we are going to go up.

Ms. L. Edwards reminded Chair Taylor of our teachers as well and we know they are going through something very different.  They have worked hard as well and all of our staff and it has been difficult for everyone.

Chair Taylor thanked Ms. L. Edwards for chiming in for our teachers.

Dr. M. Edwards informed Chair Taylor that she wanted to add that our custodial staff has doubly worked hard and our bus drivers, because we don’t want to leave anybody out.  This has been a very, very hard time and we, the Board is very appreciative for all that you have done and all that you are still doing, because it is hard to keep our students and staff safe.  So we certainly thank you for all that you are doing.

Chair Taylor thanked Dr. M. Edwards and informed the school staff that you heard what Dr. Marjorie Edwards said and that is “everyone in our village we thank you from the top to the bottom.  We just want to say “thank you” again for sticking with us, for being there and, for whatever you did.  You might not think that you made an impact on someone, but you did whether you were cleaning up, teaching someone, or driving a bus we appreciate each and everyone of you.”
Break:  The Board did not take a 5-minute break.

Consent Agenda

Dr. M. Edwards made a motion, Seconded by Ms. Stephenson to approve the closed session minutes for (March 8, 2021), the virtual special meeting minutes (February 22, 2021), and the regular minutes for (March 8, 2021).  The consent agenda also included a Request for Fundraiser and Contracted Services as listed below.  The motion passed by a 6-0 vote.

Request for Fundraiser

Gaston Elementary School – Schoolwide - NED Shows (Positive Mindset Presentation) – date to be determined following the approval of fund raising activity

Contracted Services

Behavior Consultation and Psychological Services, PPLC – Consultation Services - Effective:  July 1, 2021 thru June 30, 2022

Venture Rehabilitation Group, Inc. – Teletherapy Speech Language Pathology Services - Effective:  July 1, 2021 thru June 30, 2022

Yelverton’s Enrichment Services – Contract for Nursing Services - Effective:  July 1, 2021 thru June 30, 2022

Carolina Rehabworks, Inc. – Contract for Physical therapy Services - Effective:  July 1, 2021 thru June 30, 2022

Invision Services, Inc. – Teacher of the Visually Impaired Contract Services – Effective:  July 1, 2021 – June 30, 2022

Attorney Rod Malone announced to the Board that the closed session minutes for (March 31, 2021) should have been on this agenda for approval.  He stated that they could be added to the May Board Agenda for approval.

Halifax Community College MOU for the Early College 2021-2022.  Dr. Chamblee informed the Members of the Board that the Memorandum of Understanding for Halifax Community College just outlines our scope of responsibility and who does what on that campus.  I am recommending that we approve the one-year MOU for our students at the Early College to be back on the Halifax Community College campus.  

Ms. Scott made a motion, Seconded by Mr. Burnette and Ms. Stephenson to approve the Halifax Community College MOU for the Early College for the 2021-2022 school year.  The motion passed by a 6-0 vote.

Five-Year Renewal for the Early College (Comprehensive Innovative High School).  Dr. Chamblee also informed the Members of the Board that the Comprehensive Innovative High School, which is our Early College on the campus of Halifax Community College is up with the State for a five-year renewal and it just states where we will house our students.  It is my recommendation that we sign this contract even if we decide if they are there we can continue to apply if we need to for another setting if that is necessary, but I do recommend that we sign for a five-year renewal with the State and that is the regular five-year contract.

Dr. M. Edwards asked Dr. Chamblee are you saying that contract can be broken?

Dr. Chamblee responded to Dr. M. Edwards informing her that yes you can move your students if they approve of another application.  What we want to do is to make sure that application is approved first if the decision is made to move the students.

Ms. L. Edwards made a motion, Seconded by Ms. Stephenson to approve the Five-Year Renewal for the Early College (Comprehensive Innovative High School) to remain on the Halifax Community College campus.  The motion passed by a 6-0 vote.

Ms. Scott asked Dr. Chamblee are we going to have to stay at Halifax Community College?

Dr. Chamblee responded to Ms. Scott that the renewal is to stay there for this year until we put in another application.  If that application is approved then you can move those students wherever you want to move them, but what you want to assure is that your students have access to an Early College opportunity. 

Dr. M. Edwards informed Dr. Chamblee that is what she was asking and you have answered my question.

The motion to approve the Five-Year Renewal for the Early College (Comprehensive Innovative High School) to remain on the Halifax Community College campus passed by a 6-0 vote.

Board Member Vacancy Process.  Chair Taylor informed the Board that she is going to turn the Board Member Vacancy Process over to Attorney Rod Malone.

Attorney Rod Malone informed the Board that the Board in the past when they had vacancies has basically followed the process that is outlined in BoardDocs.  You would establish the basics such as, appeal to the public the opportunity to submit letters of interest and you would need to establish a deadline.  Depending upon how many interested people you get the Board then will decide whether to interview all of the candidates or whether to create a short list first and then interview from the short list.  Typically, there is some version of interviewing that will take place and then after you have interviewed the candidates the Board would then vote to fill the vacancy.  This particular vacancy will be filled by the public at the next Election of School Board Members, but it will be a two-year term at that time.  So this selection will fill it between now and July 2022.  

Chair Taylor further informed the Board that this person would run by themselves is that correct Attorney Malone?

Attorney Rod Malone stated that is a great question and it appears to me and we would have to talk to the Board of Elections that the citizens looking to run for re-election that this would be a separate stand alone seat.  So someone would have to decide whether to run for the other four-year term or to run for this specific two-year term.  I don’t think that the Board of Elections would simply throw them all in one hopper and randomly decide who gets the two-year term.  So I am assuming that they will have your regular election for the vacancy, the top 3 or 4 vote getters, then you would separately run for this one seat and it could be one of some number of people who could choose to run for that seat.

Chair Taylor informed the Board that we need to decide today when you want to advertise at some point and say, we have the seat available and how many weeks do we want to run it for.

Mr. Burnette stated that he knows this seat has drawn a lot of interest from the public and I know we probably have people who are online right now trying to hear us talking about this seat.  I hope that the Board will come together as soon as possible, that we move to go ahead and open this up for advertising so that people can apply for that seat so we can go ahead and move on with this process.  I am hoping that this is something that the Board can agree on.

Chair Taylor asked the Board Members how long do they want to advertise for the seat?

Dr. M. Edwards suggested that two weeks is long enough to advertise, because it has already been out there.

Ms. L. Edwards suggested that the advertisement run for two weeks from the date of the announcement.

Mr. Burnette stated that we are going to put this out in the media.

Chair Taylor stated that the announcement would be published in both newspapers and put on the district webpage.  She further stated that two weeks from today would be April 26, 2021.  I will let you know that the newspapers are funny about how they advertise.  Such as, we can say we are going to put it in today, but it is not going to show up in the newspaper.  But, we are putting it out there today and put it on the website tomorrow 

Mr. Tyler if you can.  Then as soon as we can get it in the newspaper we will go forward with the deadline of April 26, 2021.   

Dr. M. Edwards added that we don’t want to go past the two weeks, because we want to get ready to do the interviews at the end of this month and definitely by the first of May.

Chair Taylor asked Dr. M. Edwards are you trying to interview before the next regular Board Meeting?

Dr. M. Edwards stated that she would like to hold at least one interview so that we would have some idea.

Chair Taylor informed Dr. M. Edwards that we have to get the applications back first and if we do that we will have to have a Special Call Meeting.  

Dr. M. Edwards informed Chair Taylor to wait and see how many applications we get back, because we may have to sort out some as we read the interest and from there.

Chair Taylor informed the Board that the application deadline is April 26, 2021 and as soon as we get all of the applications back we can call a Special Call Board Meeting for open session.  We will have a Special Call Board Meeting to vet out the applications and then we will schedule the interviews.  The interviews are public and the candidates will stand in front of everybody and answer these questions.  Then the vote is public as well.

Mr. Burnette asked Chair Taylor do we need to make a motion for that?

Attorney Rod Malone responded to Mr. Burnette that you will probably need to make a motion to at least establish the April 26, 2021 deadline at minimum and after you get the applications you can decide.  Typically, the applications would come to the Superintendent’s Office.  Attorney Malone added that he will work with Mr. Tyler on the notice to go on the website.

Dr. M. Edwards stated that one thing she would like to ask is that the Board Members get the applications prior to so that we can start reviewing them prior to.

Attorney Rod Malone responded to Dr. M. Edwards that it will be more like a letter of interest or whatever is turned in.

Chair Taylor informed the Board that once April 26th arrives I will get with Dr. Chamblee or Ms. Harris and I will make sure the applications are copied and that each Board Member gets copies of all of them and then we can review them.  Then we will schedule a meeting, but right now we are just going to approve the deadline.

Mr. Burnette made a motion, Seconded by Ms. L. Edwards that effective today we move forward with the advertisement of this open Board Seat beginning today and that we close out the application process or the letter process on April 26th of this month and all applications will be turned in to the Superintendent’s Office.  The motion passed by a 6-0 vote.  

Personnel.  

Ms. Scott made a motion, Seconded by Ms. Stephenson to approve the following personnel report as presented.  The motion passed by a 6-0 vote.  

Classified Elections:
Ernestine Sykes, Exceptional Children Bus Monitor, Gaston Elementary School, 4/15/21

Resignations (For Information)

Jacqueline Modeste, Art Teacher, Willis Hare Elementary School, 4/9/21
Selia Shoffner, Social Studies Teacher, Northampton County High School, 8/31/21

Dismissed – (For Information) 

Acreesie West, Bus Driver, Northampton County Schools, 3/12/21

Tutors:

Shirley Everette, Tutor, Willis Hare Elementary School, 4/14/21

Rosalyn Parker, Tutor, Willis Hare Elementary School, 4/14/21


Business Before the Board:  Information (Administrative)

Finance Board Summary Report – Ms. Judith Modeste, Finance Officer.

Ms. Modeste addressed the Board stating good afternoon Chair Taylor, Dr. Chamblee, and other Board Members.  I have put the information in a detailed report for finance that you had inquired about at our last Board Meeting.  Ms. Modeste asked are there any questions about the details that I have given you?

Chair Taylor informed Ms. Modeste that the Board does not have any questions at this time and she thanked her for the detailed Finance Report.

Dr. M. Edwards informed Chair Taylor that if there are not questions, I move to accept Ms. Modeste’s report as printed.

Chair Taylor thanked Ms. Modeste for her hard work and the Board truly appreciates it.

Update on Northampton Career and Technical Academy of Innovation.

Dr. Kelvin Edwards informed the Board that we are moving with the Northampton Career and Technical Academy of Innovation and we wanted to bring to the Board at this time a couple of dates if we could go ahead and have the Finance & Facilities Committee Meeting.  Then that way we can deal with the other quotes that we have gathered out there and then we can bring the Board in book form that we talked about at the Retreat. 

Dr. K. Edwards further stated that what the administration is requesting at this time is to have a Finance & Facilities Committee Meeting and the possible dates would be Monday, April 19th, Thursday, April 22nd, or Friday, April 23rd if that fits the Board’s calendar.  If it does not meet your calendar we can look at other dates. 

It was the consensus of the Board to schedule the Finance & Facilities Committee Meeting on Monday, April 19, 2021 at 5:00 p.m.

Chair Taylor informed the Board that the committee members of the Finance & Facilities Committee are:  Dr. Marjorie Edwards, Chair, Mr. Tony Burnette, and Ms. Barbara Stephenson.  She further stated that if there are any other Board Members who would like to participate in that meeting feel free to attend.

Dr. K. Edwards thanked Chair Taylor for that reminder.

Discussion of Reopening School Board Meetings to the Public.

Chair Taylor stated that the Board has talked about reopening the School Board Meetings back up to the public.  So we are going to look at that option and possibly have to move to the Wellness Center to accommodate the people.

Mr. Burnette asked Chair Taylor if it is possible that maybe at the same time we can look at having a meeting at Conway Middle School and on our next meeting go to the high school if we are having it on both ends of the County.  Then we could have one here in the center of the County.

Chair Taylor stated that she is only one person, but her opinion is for right now and I know we are trying to start this fresh so in the future I would not mind doing that, but right now we are still trying to stay safe.  As Dr. Chamblee said early, how many people are vaccinated in Northampton County.  I would feel more comfortable because of certain situations being somewhere that I know is already clean and in a limited space.  You know we have this space here and we have room to spread out.  Again, I am just one person.

Mr. Burnette stated that he is looking at it that Conway has an auditorium out there and you have plenty of room to space out and the high school has room to space out.  I want to encourage our people to come and see what we do.  I want to give them the opportunity where they won’t have to drive so far.  Knowing that we are going to be here or if they can’t make it here then we will be up here where we are meeting all of our scholars’ families and giving them the opportunity to come.  That was my thing, because I am willing to travel and I know we can space it out in those auditoriums better than we can space it at the Wellness Center and those are Northampton County’s school facilities they should be pretty clean and sanitary.

Chair Taylor responded to Mr. Burnette that she just needs space and it depends upon how many people we are planning on having and if we are talking about 25 people and then we would have students coming if they are Student of the Month from Gaston and they are going to Conway or visa versa.  We can take a vote and if it is the majority that is what we will do.

Ms. Stephenson stated that she likes the idea, but being we meet on a school day would the custodians have time to clean those areas?  Since the students are getting out at 2:30 p.m. would that be enough time to sanitize?

Dr. Chamblee responded to Ms. Stephenson that the students leave at 2:00 p.m. and the school really should not be that much out of order.

Ms. Scott asked the Board can we move our regularly scheduled Board Meetings back to 5:30 p.m.?

Chair Taylor informed the Board that we are looking at two issues here ladies and gentlemen.  The first issue is we have decided to open these meetings back up to the public and were you speaking of June Mr. Burnette.

Mr. Burnette responded to Chair Taylor yes in June.

Chair Taylor further stated that when we determine the building that will determine the number of people unless we are still just looking at 25 and that is what we were talking about at some point.  First of all, we need to determine how many people and what location.  Let’s take a vote on how many people would like to just stay in Jackson in this building at this point?

Dr. Marjorie Edwards and Chair Rhonda Taylor voted to remain in Jackson.

Chair Taylor asked how many people would like to move from one location to another?
Ms. Barbara Stephenson, Mr. Tony Burnette, Ms. Lucy Edwards, and Ms. Theresa Scott voted to move from one school to another.

Chair Taylor further stated that it looks like we will be moving from one location to another location.  Are we talking about 25 people at both locations?  So there will be 25 people at whatever location we decide to have our meetings and that number does not include the Board and administration.  We are talking about 25 visitors.

Attorney Rod Malone asked Chair Taylor to allow him to send an email to a person in his office to see if we have had anybody to raise this number from 25 people, because where people have allowed people in it has been 25 people total.  So they have not had more than 25 people in a room and when people come in to make public comments they come in give their comments and they leave.  There has been a limited number of seating for the public and people have done lottery and other ways to go about deciding who gets into the room on a given Board Meeting day.  It may make sense for today to say you want to start this in June and have Dr. Chamblee and Dr. K. Edwards bring you some proposals at the next meeting of how you might handle this so that people can take it better a little bit.  Obviously, working with the Chair and Vice Chair to bring something to the next meeting to propose as the way to go forward.

Chair Taylor informed the Board that we know no matter what that we are cut down because of the number of people in this room we have to be there and we are already at 11 people in this room.  

Attorney Rod Malone stated that let us just say that 10 citizens have been attending so I am trying to find out if some people have been comfortable raising that limit in light of some of the changes we have heard from the Governor.  We will also have to factor in how large the space is, but let me check on how large a number we are now comfortable with according to the guidelines and assuming the space will accommodate it.  Then we can do a combination of this is the number and this is the space and try to figure out something and you can consider it at the May meeting to start it in June.

Ms. L. Edwards asked Chair Taylor that those people who may be making Public Comments in the event they aren’t able to be one of the 10 people they can indicate that they want to make a comment and wait outside is that what we are saying?

Attorney Rod Malone responded to Ms. L. Edwards that is what “a” particular Board is doing, so we can play with that figure and with Public Comments now you can have people do it virtually.  There are ways to address Public Comments and other things without working within the confines of how many people you want to let in.  Therefore, I think that if you authorize the Superintendent and Dr. K. Edwards to work on this over the next month I can check on the numbers and how other people are doing this and let me come up with a plan that everybody will feel comfortable with, because I do think more and more Boards are going to feel the need to try to do what you are doing or discussing, because if you don’t get to come back it will be harder to fix it.

Chair Taylor asked the Board that if they feel comfortable with directing Dr. Chamblee and Dr. Edwards to look into that.

It was the consensus of the Board to authorize the Superintendent and Dr. K. Edwards to work on the Reopening of the Board Meetings over the next month.

Board Information.
Chair Taylor asked the Board Members how they feel about the request from 

Ms. Scott requesting to move the Regular Board Meetings back to 5:30 pm.

Ms. Stephenson asked Ms. Scott if she was asking about moving the time back to 5:30 in May or June?

Ms. Scott responded to Ms. Stephenson that she was speaking of June.

Chair Taylor informed Ms. Harris that she needs clarification regarding the upcoming trainings.  Are they pay one price and everybody attends and are both of the conferences the same?

· April 13, 2021 – NCSBA Show Me the Money (and the Texts, Emails, and Facebook Posts):  The Reach of North Carolina’s Public Records Law (Webinar) – 7:00 a.m. – 11:59 p.m.

· April 19, 2021 – Finance & Facilities Committee Meeting  - Board Room – 5:00 p.m.

· April 26, 2021 – Curriculum/Policy Committee Meeting – Board Room – 5:00 p.m. 

· April 29-30, 2021 – NCSBA Spring Law Conference (Virtual) – 9:00 a.m. – 12:25 p.m. (daily)

· Next Regular Board Meeting – May 10, 2021 – Board Room – 3:00 p.m. (Closed Session) – Open Session beginning at approximately 4:00 p.m.

Ms. Harris informed Chair Taylor that the she knows that the NCSBA Show Me the Money/NC Public Records Law is pay one price, but she thinks the NCSBA Spring Law Conference is a cost per person, but she would double check on that.

Chair Taylor informed the Board that she believes it is more cost-effective when you pay one price and everybody can participate instead of paying $250.00 per person, because that is a lot and that is why I was asking about it.  Do you all feel comfortable with participating in the Public Records training, because that one is one price for everybody to attend? 

The Board responded yes they were comfortable with the Public Records training.

Chair Taylor informed the Board the Ms. Harris is checking on the cost of the Spring Law Conference.

Ms. L. Edwards agreed that the trainings that start at 7:00 a.m. until 11:59 p.m. are very convenient.

Ms. Stephenson asked Chair Taylor that going back to the next Board Meeting are you going to discuss about how we may come out of closed session early.

Chair Taylor responded to Ms. Stephenson that it is just how she posts it.

Attorney Rod Malone expounded on the question stating that is a great point, but for your regular meetings you the Board kind of decided and you announced it kind of one time and it is announced on your website as 3:00 p.m. closed session and 4:00 open session.  Therefore, whatever new schedule you come up with you will need to decide whether you want to say closed session at __ and open session at __.  This was a unique day and I don’t know if you have ever finished that quickly before and certainly next month you are not going to finish that quickly before, because you have a lot of personnel and contracts.  What you could do is, whether it is 3:00 or 5:00 p.m. is to say, closed session will start at 5:00 p.m. and open session will start at 5:30 p.m. or as soon as we are finished with closed session.  That way people will know they don’t need to start paying attention until that time.  What you also may want to consider doing is that you could have your Public Comments and your Recognitions not starting until 6:00 p.m. so that people who are coming for that part of the meeting only will be able to know that as long as they are here by 6:00 p.m. they can do that.  Then if you have other open session items you can tackle those first.  Some Boards do that to accommodate the families and they just stop at 6:00 p.m. and tackle those items with the kids and the public.  Then you zoom wherever you are on the agenda and that way if you are a parent and you are trying to watch it on zoom and that is where you want to see it and they will be able to find that item.  So that is another way to address it if you want to try to start your open session as soon as you finish your closed session.

Chair Taylor asked the Board Members if they have any thoughts on what Attorney Malone has shared.

Mr. Burnette stated that he wanted to thank the Board for agreeing to have our meetings on each ends of the County.  As far as I know, this is the first time the Board has ever done it.  This is giving our citizens, our students, and parents an opportunity to visit those meetings and I think this is a good gesture from this Board on taking this up.  I know it is not going to last and I know it is during COVID, but at the same time it is making a wonderful gesture for our parents out there.  Again, I say thank you to each and every one of you.  This is the shortest Board Meeting I have been in so far and thank you for that as well.

Chair Taylor informed the Board that the information from Ms. Harris is that the Spring Law Conference is April 29-30th at a cost of $100.00 per day per Board Member.  Again, everybody has agreed on the Public Records one so individually if you want to register for the Law Conference just let Ms. Harris know your wishes.  I am not going to say yea or nay, but if you want to participate please do so.

Ms. L. Edwards informed Chair Taylor that she thinks some of this material will be covered at the Summer Conference as well.

Chair Taylor further announced that some of that Law Conference is always covered at the Summer Conference; therefore, if we don’t attend this Law Conference when the Summer Conference comes there is a law section and they normally repeat it in depth, because you have more time and that is just for information.

Attorney Rod Malone stated that he needed clarification and maybe some others do as well that the May Board Meeting will be here in the Board Room at 3:00 p.m. then beyond that you have not ruled on Ms. Scott’s request to go to 5:00 or 5:30 p.m.?

Chair Taylor responded that Ms. Scott’s request was for June.

Attorney Rod Malone asked Chair Taylor are you deciding to go to 5:00 p.m. in June.  Although you don’t have to decide today it will take Board action to change it.

Chair Taylor asked the Board Members to put Ms. Scott’s request in their thinking caps and they will discuss it at the May Board Meeting. 
Adjournment.  Ms. Scott made a motion, Seconded by Ms. Stephenson to adjourn the Board Meeting.  The motion passed by a 6-0 vote.  The Board adjourned the meeting at 5:05 p.m.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

___________________________________

Dr. Pamela Chamblee, Superintendent 
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